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Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Firstly, I would like to thank you for your support in ensuring that the uniform at the start of this year 
has been of such a good standard.  It is incredibly important that our students represent themselves as 
positively as possible to visitors and the surrounding community.  
  
I would also like to take this opportunity to remind everyone of our uniform policy:  
 

• Trousers (Black, loose fitting, no jeans/leggings)  

• Skirts (Black, knee length, straight, no stretchy material)  

• Shirt (White, stiff collar, long or short sleeve)  

• Tie (worn at all times, with House colours)  

• School Jumper/Cardigan (must be worn at all times but summer uniform permits its’ removal)  

• Footwear (Black shoes/boots, no buckles or adornments, boots must not be visible i.e. not worn 

with a skirt or with trousers tucked into them)  

• Nails (natural/neutral colours, not longer than fingertip, no nail art)  

• Jewellery (one ring, no bracelets or necklaces, watches are allowed but not smart watches)  

• Piercings (Students are permitted to wear one pair of studs in their ears. All other piercings are 

not allowed under any circumstances.  Exceptions will not be made for new piercings)  

• Hair (natural colours, sensible haircuts i.e. artwork cut into air is not permitted)  

• Make up (natural looking make up only, no false eyelashes)  

  

In addition to this, we would like to remind you that summer uniform is no longer in effect and therefore 
students should have a school jumper, along with loose fitting trousers, black polishable shoes or boots 
without adornments and a school tie. Hoodies are not permitted. Should your child arrive at school 
without this basic uniform, they will be required to borrow uniform for the day. Refusal to follow this 
reasonable request will be sanctioned in line with the school’s policy.  
  
As always, if there is a legitimate reason why your child is arriving to school without their full uniform, 
please write a note in their planner or call reception so they can notify pastoral staff on gate duty that 
morning. Equally, if families are struggling financially to afford uniform, the School will always endeavour 
to support you.  Please contact your child’s form tutor or Pastoral team for further information.  
  
By sending your child to Ecclesfield School you are agreeing to adhere to our published policies and we 
hope you will support us to maintain the highest of standards across the School.  
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We hope by sending this information, as a reminder, that it will allow for you to be able to rectify any 
potential uniform breaches for when we return on Monday 30 October. Stringent checks will be in place 
on our return and where uniform infringements cannot be rectified, we will follow our uniform/behaviour 
for learning policy.  
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
Mr R Walkden  
Headteacher  


